Monson Cemetery Commission

Thursday, December 6, 2012
The monthly meeting of the Cemetery Commission opened at 6:02pm in the office at 32 Wilbraham Road. Commissioners present were: Jim Duggan, Jim Metzger and Kyle DeMaio Superintendent.
OLD BUSINESS: 

Minutes of the 11/9/12 meeting were accepted as written.

Overtime charges for Saturday burials will go into the budget requests for next cycle.


Update on wall project. Jim had contacted Leslie from CPC about a balance remaining and what would happen if we had, could it applied to later requests, carried over etc… We are looking at an unexpended balance of $42,700.00. Leslie wasn’t sure and said the committee would meet and discuss and they may have to get answer from Boston.


Question on the new software for cemetery and how it is working, Kyle will contact Gaylin and ask.
NEW BUSINESS:

New truck will be going out to bid in July, hopefully a future new truck.

Discussed upcoming budget and what is anticipated. Kyle will check it out, not looking at any large increases in our requests.


Mower that had broken down at end of season was discussed and Kyle was instructed to get prices on new one (or two) with trade ins possible


Voted to remove “Acting” title from Kyle’s title: now full Superintendent.


George C. (commissioner) had gone to Gaylin to submit his letter of resignation and she told him it had to come to the commission. Jim Metzger will contact Nancy Morrell for clarification.



Meeting was adjourned at 7:01pm
Next meeting is Thursday January 3, 2013, at 6pm.
Respectfully Submitted
James Duggan, Chairman/Clerk
